
 
  Crisp Point Light Historical Society 

 

P.O. Box 229, Paradise, MI  49768                     Phone (906) 492-3206  or  492-3496 

 

Newsletter # 18                              June 2006 
 

New Windows For the Tower 
 

Over the 2006 Memorial Day 

Weekend, new windows were 

installed in the Crisp Point 

Lighthouse. The new windows were 

built and painted by Chuck Ross over 

this past winter.  

 

 
One of the eight new windows 

 

The new windows were installed with 

the help of Chuck Ross, Don Ross, 

Rick Brockway, Chris Brockway, 

Kalei White and  Virble Ross. 

 

 
One of the eight new windows 

installed over the 2006 Memorial Day 

Holiday weekend 

 

 

 

 

Fierce Storms Hit Crisp Point 
 

During the month of November 2005, 

some of the most powerful storms to 

hit the south shore of Lake Superior 

caused considerable erosion. Much of 

the beach sand east of the lighthouse 

was moved to another location by 

these storms.  As a result of these 

storms and the moving sand, 

considerable damage was done to the 

ramp leading to the beach from the 

east end of the boardwalk.  

 

 
 

 

 
Damaged ramp leading to the beach 

 

The good news is that we have gained 

sand west of the lighthouse. There was 

no damage to the stairs to the west of 

the lighthouse or to the limestone rock 

protecting the tower. 

 

The rock wall to the east of the tower 

and the ramp will be repaired this 

spring / summer. 

 

(continued on page 4) 

 

Wedding at Crisp Point 
  

Crisp Point is becoming a favorite 

place for couples to become engaged 

and get married. 
 

On August 27, 2005 Dee Smith’s 

daughter Karen, was married to Ken 

Holleman at Crisp Point. 
 

April 29, 2006 Duane and Tiffany 

Carr were married in Fowlerville 

Michigan. Duane proposed to Tiffany 

on May 29, 2005 while on one of their 

many visits to Crisp Point.   

 

 
Bride and Groom 

Karen & Ken Holleman 8/27/2005 

 

 

 
Don Ross takes a moment to pose with 

the new bride and groom 
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Tenth Annual Crisp 

Point Lighthouse 

Conference - 2006 
 

The Tenth Annual Crisp Point 

Lighthouse Conference will be held 

Saturday, July 15, 2006 in Paradise at 

the Whitefish Township Community 

School.  The Conference will begin at 

10:00 a.m. with coffee, juice, and 

baked goods.   
 

We will be reviewing past projects 

and upcoming projects as well as 

having guest speaker(s) and our fourth 

annual Crisp Point auction.  

Additionally, a box lunch will be 

provided. 
 

After the day's events at the school, 

we will be venturing to the lighthouse 

to enjoy hotdogs with all the fixings.  

With the weather permitting, a 

beautiful evening sunset is a sure bet. 
 

The cost of the conference is $10.00 

per person (there will be no charge for 

children under 12).  You can register 

by mail, using the order form that is in 

this newsletter or by calling: 
 

(906) 492-3206 or 492-3496 
 

Lighthouse Keepers 

Program - 2006 
 

The 2005 Keepers Program was a 

huge success. At least 22 families 

took the opportunity to serve as 

keepers last year.  
 

If you are interested in 

participating in the Keepers 

program in 2006, please contact 

Dee Smith at 1-906-492-3492 

ASAP because dates are already 

being filled. The only requirement 

is being a C.P.L.H.S. member in 

good standing.  
 

As of this newsletter most of July 

has already been scheduled.  

 

 
 

 

 

You will get the key for the lighthouse 

so you can keep it open and greet 

visitors to Crisp Point Lighthouse. 

You can get involved with a work 

project or just hunt the beach for 

agates. 

 

There will be only one family or 

couple at a time so that you can spend 

the evening alone. You can bring a 

camper or set up a tent. Some 

members even stay in a motel and 

drive out each day. 

 

Please remember that due to liability 

issues, only members in good standing 

will be given the key. The member 

who takes possession of the key, must 

remain in possession of the key until it 

is returned.  
 

Crisp Point Web Site 
 

Be sure to browse by and check out 

the C.P.L.H.S.  Website.  Cameron 

has added some security to the web 

site making it safer for your children 

to view the site without adult 

supervision. Thank you Cameron. 
 

www.crisppointlight.org 
 

THANK YOU'S 
 

To: Ruth Ann Mersino for donating 

Crisp Point lithograph prints. 

To: Luce County Road Commission 

for keeping County Road 412 in good 

shape to the lighthouse. 

To: Cameron Lovett- for maintaining 

the CPLHS web sight. 

To: Chuck Ross for building 

the new windows for the tower.  
 

Mark Your Calendars 
 

*July 15, 10
th 

CPLHS Summer 

Conference. Guest speaker will be 

Carmen Paris from the Army Dept. of 

Corp. of Engineers, St. Mary’s Falls 

Canal. 

* October 13, 14, 15 Great Lakes 

Lighthouse Festival 2006 in Alpena 

Michigan 

 

LOST AND FOUND 
 

If you have lost an item while visiting 

Crisp Point Lighthouse you can call or 

e-mail Don Ross to see if your item 

has been found. Don has collected a  

large variety of items over the past 

couple of years.  
 

Don can be contacted at  

1-906-492-3206 or by e-mail at 

donross@lighthouse.net 
 

BANNER 
Crisp Point Historical Society now has 

a banner that can be displayed above 

our booth when we are promoting our 

lighthouse. 
 

The banner is two feet by eight feet 

with black lettering on a yellow 

background. 
 

Look for the banner when attending 

the Great Lakes Lighthouse Festival. 

 

 

 

Great Lakes 

 Lighthouse Festival 
 

Again this year Crisp Point Light 

Historical Society will be at the GLLF 

in Alpena Michigan. All members of 

CPLHS are encouraged to attend this 

Festival and help with the festival in 

anyway you can. All hours worked by 

CPLHS volunteers adds to the money 

Crisp Point receives from the sharing 

program. Please make sure you 

register at the front desk as a volunteer 

for Crisp Point so your time is credited 

to CPLHS.  
 

CPLHS will be presenting a program 

on the history of Crisp Point at 

5:00pm Friday October 13, 2006. 

Please come and show your support 

for Crisp Point. 
 

The Festival dates are October 13, 14, 

15, 2006. 

http://www.crisppointlight.org/
mailto:donross@lighthouse.net
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Searching for Agates 
 

Crisp Point and the shores east and 

west of the lighthouse has been a 

favorite spot for Lake Superior 

agate hunters. This spring while 

there was still some snow in the 

area, CPLHS member Deb 

Musielak and her husband Ben 

made several trips to the shore to 

search for agates that were washed 

in last fall and early this year 

during the storms. As you can see 

in the photos below Deb has found 

some really nice ones.   

 

 
Deb Musielak on the hunt for that 

prize agate 

 

 
I found one! 

 

 

 
Agate found by Deb Musielak this 

spring east of Crisp Point 
 

Crisp Point Prints 
 

Artist Ruth Ann Mersino donated 

several copies of her lithograph prints 

of Crisp Point Lighthouse, titled 

Crisp’s Point Landing. The prints are 

18x24 and are numbered and signed 

by Ruth.  If you would like to order 

one or more of the prints please 

contact either Don Ross (1-906492-

3206) or Dee Smith (1906-492-3496). 
 

You can also reserve a copy by 

 e-mailing your request to 

donross@lighthouse.net.  

 

The cost of each print has been set at 

$25.00 each with 100% of the 

proceeds going to help save and 

restore Crisp Point.  
 

To avoid the small shipping charge, 

you can pick up your reserve copy 

while attending the summer 

conference in Paradise, July 15, 2006. 

 

 
Print donated by Ruth Ann Mersino 

 

 

Crisp Point Life Saving 

Station 
 

 
 

The picture above is from the Dorothy 

Hull collection. It is from the Crisp 

Point Life Saving Station. The picture 

below is from Vermilion Point Life 

Saving Station. As you can see the 

buildings are very similar in 

construction. Unfortunately none of 

the life saving buildings are still 

standing at Crisp Point. However, the 

building shown below is still standing 

and can be seen by taking a side trip to 

Vermilion Point after you have visited 

Crisp Point. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mike Allen shoveling sand from the 

boardwalk this spring. Thanks Mike! 
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Membership List:  We received many donations that have gone into the lighthouse fund to help save Crisp Point Lighthouse.  We 

cannot thank all of you enough for supporting Crisp Point Light Historical Society.  Your memberships and membership renewals are 

so encouraging.  Thank you for all your help and continued effort to support the preservation to keep your lighthouse ñTHE CRISP 

POINT LIGHTHOUSEò. 

Listed below are the new members to Crisp Point Light Historical Society. Thank you to all who have joined or renewed their 

memberships. We could not achieve what we do without you! 

 

 

      FLORIDA 

Nancy McDougall 

 

      ILLINOIS 

Kristie & Frank Pachura Family 

 

      INDIANA 

K. Wayne Harris Family 

 

      KENTUCKY 

Holly Seavitt 

 

      MICHIGAN 

Nancy Binkowski 

Rosemary Bocek 

John Borovsky 

Michael & Jonilyn Bruff 

Duane & Tiffany Carr 

Carl & Renee Copple 

Sue Darnell 

Karen December 

 

 

Arlene Frederick 

Daniel & Elizabeth Friedhoff 

Eugene & Marjorie Crisp Haas 

Jane C. Hardwicke 

Tom & Jennifer Heys 

Melvin & Colleen Kamps 

Kathy Kerslake 

Robin Kobel 

Mackenzea Landis 

Dennis & Londa Meier 

Mike & Penny Messer 

Philip E. Miller Family 

Mabel & Clinton Nelson 

Dave & Scotti Nichols 

Chris & Andy Pasternak 

Jerry & Barb Roach 

Neal & Carolyn Scheffler 

Gerry Schmidt 

David & Deanne Shaffer 

Charles & Teresa Wakeman 

Chuck Wilbur 

 

 

      MINNESOTA 

Craig & Sharon Loftsgaarden 

Gail Musgjerd 

 

      MISSOURI 

Marcia Hill 

Sue Tieman 

 

      NEW YORK 

Jeffrey & Katrina Cutter 

 

      OHIO 

Patricia Hillard 

Jack & Cynthia Marco Family 

 

      WISCONSIN 

Suzanne Murphy 

 

 

 

 

Fierce Storms Hit Crisp Point 
(continued) 

 

Sometime during the two-week period 

before the 2006 Memorial Day 

weekend, another storm hit Crisp 

Point. On the morning of Friday May 

26, the crew installing the new 

windows, noticed that the East ramp 

was missing. After a brief search, it 

was decided that a more thorough one 

would be conducted on Saturday.  

Saturday morning the ramp was found 

about one mile east of the lighthouse. 

The ramp was still intact and was 

taken back to the lighthouse to be 

reassembled at a later date. 

 

Boardwalk / Benches Update 
 

Your inquires are appreciated, 

however at this time no more benches 

or sections of boardwalk are available 

for purchase. If more become 

available, an announcement will be  

printed in the newsletter. 

 

 
East Boardwalk ramp, one mile east of 

Lighthouse 5/27/06 
 

 
Section of boardwalk being returned 

to the lighthouse 

 
Celtic Cross created with Lake 

Superior stones by  

Chuck & Cindie Nearwod 
 
 

 
Rick Brockway replacing sand and 

stone on east end of boardwalk before 

ramp can be replaced
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Don & Chuck Ross measuring for the 

“perfect cut” 

 

 
Chuck Ross instructing Kalei White 

on how to mix mortar 

 

 

 
Don Ross checking the frame fit after 

the “perfect cut” 

 

 

 
Top east window frame inside view 

after installation 

 

 

 

 
Chuck making the cut 

 

 

 
Kalei’s batch of mortar 

 

 

 

 
Chuck Ross mortaring in the frame 

 

 

 

 
Inside view of completely installed 

window before caulking 

    

 
Rick Brockway at break while Don 

Ross chips away brick to make new 

window frame fit the opening 

 

 
Chris Brockway & Kalei White after 

all old windows were removed 

 

 
Virbil Ross working his magic on the 

burning of the old window debris 
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Winter at the Point 
 

Winter at Crisp Point can give you 

some of the most spectacular scenery of 

the year for those who dare to venture 

into the Upper Peninsula of Michigan 

during late December, January and 

March. 

 

During these months the most popular 

mode of transportation to Crisp Point is 

by snowmobile. Some days the visits 

during these months can be very brief 

due to the harsh winds and blowing 

snow.  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Terri and Sophie Brockway checking out 

the ice buildup early spring 2006 

 

 

Out Of State Visitors 
 

A group from the U.S. Lighthouse Society 

of California made Crisp Point one of the 

stops on their Great Lakes Lighthouse 

tour. 

 

 
U.S.L.H.S. September 1, 2005 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Silhouettes 
 

New Silhouettes are available for 

purchase. The new version has 

1904 at the bottom; the year Crisp 

Point Lighthouse became 

operational. 

 

 
 

The silhouettes were designed and 

laser cut by C.P.L.H.S. Lifetime 

Member John Raths 

 

To order silhouettes please call 

Don Ross at 1-906-492-3206. 

 

 Visitor Statistics 
Visitor statistics are compiled from 

the visitor logbook posted at the 

lighthouse. When visiting the 

lighthouse please sign the logbook 

and be counted.   
 

2000 ï 25,032 

2001 ï 27,608 

2002 ï 28,412 

2003 ï 22,644 

2004 - 22,828 

2005 ï 20,528 
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      Notes From the Web Log 
 

07/31 2005  
 

Crisp Point is one of my favorite 

places. Our  family has been 

coming here for more years 

than I can count. It is so 

wonderful to see the renewed 

interest in preserving this 

wonderful gem.  
 

Sheila Franklin, Almont 

Michigan  
 

09/06 2005  
 

My husband and I visited this 

wonderful light for the first time 

this past weekend. My husband 

printed out the directions from 

your site and even was in 

contact with Don about driving 

conditions. The directions 

couldn't have been clearer. We 

have been slowly visiting as 

many of the lights in Michigan 

that we can and this  is now one 

of our favorites! It is well worth 

the drive and we were thrilled 

that we were able to climb the 

tower. Thank you for saving 

this wonderful piece of 

maritime history and preserving 

it for future generations!  
 

Dawn Friske, Kalamazoo 

Michigan  
 

10 /26 2005  
 

The wife and I just got back from 

Crisp..she really enjoyed the 

place.. I have not been there in a 

few years, I use to get there about 

once a month sometimes more, 

but that’s when I was stationed in 

the Soo in the Coast Guard. We 

would work on the light. We had 

some good times there.. the light 

looks good (need any help?). 

 

Joe LaFata, Rudyard Michigan 

 

10/27 2005  
 

I visited Crisp Point in August 

of 2005 and it is lovely. I got 

there with my husband and 

mother - in - law just before 

sunset and was abl e to get 

some wonderful black -and -

white photos. We also 

enjoyed finding the small 

colored stones along the 

beach. I am pleased that the 

lighthouse is not overrun by 

visitors and gift shops like 

many of the other "historical 

parks" around the lakes. The 

lack of traffic makes Crisp 

Point a peaceful retreat for a 

walk or evening picnic. I've 

found that commercialism 

seems to ruin the sense of 

history about a place and 

was impressed that Crisp 

Point seems to still feel as 

solitary and peaceful as it 

must have b een one hundred 

years ago.  
 

Amanda Richards ,  Manistique 

Michigan  
 

11/20 2005  
 

My girlfriend and I visited 

Crisp Point on November 13, 

2005 which was one of the 

windiest days ever we were 

told. The wind was b lowing 

50 mph and over which 

made the waves very big! 

The lighthouse and 

surrounding area is very 

pretty and is worth the drive. 

We almost turned around 

and gave up seeing it since it 

was getting dark and the 

weather was bad but we 

made it and were glad we  

did. It is a beautiful area & 

lighthouse!  
 

Glen Drake & Dawn Ulshafer  
 

 

History Lesson  
 

What was the Coast Guardôs role in 
the world's first heavier than air 
flight, made  by the Wright Brothers, 
on 17 December 1903? 
 

 
The most famous aviation 
photograph ever taken.  The 
Wright biplane, piloted by 
Orville Wright, has just taken 
off from a monorail launching 
strip on a field at Kitty Hawk, 
North Carolina on 17 
December 1903.   Wilbur 
Wright, running along the right 
side of the aircraft, held onto 
the wing to balance the 
machine until it left the 
monorail.  This is the only 
photograph of the world's first 
flight in a power driven heavier 
than air machine, which was 
invented by Wilbur and Orville 
Wright.  This picture was taken 
for the Wright Brothers, and 
posterity, by Surfman J. T. 
Daniels, a member of the crew 
of the Kill Devil Hills Lifesaving 
Station.  He and the other 
members of the crew assisted 
the brothers.  More importantly, 
they acted as eyewitnesses to 
the flight.  Who better to verify 
the flight than five employees of 
the U.S. Government? 

 

mailto:federal_gypsy04@yahoo.com

